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Friends of the Museum
Milwaukee chapter of Friendship 

Force tours the museum.

See Page 4

Original mem-

bers of the Sun 

City Saints join 

the Sun City 

Poms for a very 

special reunion. 

See Page 5

Saints & Poms Reunion

Inside our spring newsletter ...

Sun City Posse Turns 50!
Presidential visit to Posse 

highlights history of service.

See Page 8-9

 See More, Pages 2-3

Who was R. H. Johnson?
Who was R. H. Johnson?

The R.H. Johnson Library is 

a landmark in Sun City West 

with its Spanish clock tower 

and chimes.

 The most recognized 

building in the community, 

it was opened in 1979.

Robert Howard Johnson…

From the Floor Room to the Board Room

1916 Born in Phoenix on February 26

1933 Graduated from Phoenix High School

1935 Joined Del E. Webb Construction Company as timekeeper

1942 Opened and directed the Los Angeles office

1961 Named senior vice-president of Del Webb Corporation

1967 Elected president of the Del Webb Corporation

1974 Named chief executive officer of Webb Corporation replacing 

         Del Webb upon his death

1981 Retired. Became President of the Del E. Webb Foundation

2008 Died July 22 at his home in Wickenburg

R.H. Johnson (left) with Del E. Webb, his mentor 

and friend.

R.H. Johnson Boulevard, the main thoroughfare 

of Sun City West, is lined with U.S. flags on 

patriotic holidays.

The R.H. Johnson Recreation Center is the 

largest recreation center in the Sun Cities.Museum launches new Museum launches new 
exhibits in Sun City West!exhibits in Sun City West!
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The Del Webb Sun Cities Museum has partnered with the Recreation Centers of Sun City West to install an ex-
hibit featuring historical artifacts and information about Sun City West in the exhibit windows at the CC & R office 
at the R.H. Johnson Recreation Center. Exhibits will change throughout the year.

Museum launches new initiative

to expand into Sun City West

T
he Del Webb Sun Cit-

ies Museum has an-

nounced plans to expand 

its outreach in Sun City 

West this year by partnering with 

the Recreation Centers of Sun City 

West on several projects that aim to 

provide a greater sense of commu-

nity history to those living in Sun 

City’s sister-city to the west.

Plans for the initiative were an-

nounced at the museum’s annual 

meeting, held Jan. 24 at the Palm 

Ridge Recreation Center in Sun 

City, West. In addition to several 

exhibits already on display in Sun 

City West, a key aspect to the 

initiative is the creation of histori-

cal signs to be installed at each of 

the community’s four recreation 

centers. 

The signs will provide back-

ground information on the creation 

of each facility.

Bret McKeand, president of the 

museum’s Board of Trustees, called 

the initiative a “major step” in the 

museum’s efforts to reach a wider 
audience in pursuit of its mission to 

“preserve and promote the history 

of the Sun Cities.”

“For our friends in Sun City West 

who may not be able to visit the 

museum in Sun City, we’re now 

able to bring history directly to 

you,” said Mr. McKeand.

The museum is owned by the 

Sun Cities Area Historical Society 

and located in the one of the first 
five model homes opened to the 
public when Sun City opened on 

Jan. 1, 1960. The museum is lo-

cated at 10801 W. Oakmont Drive.

Several rooms in the house have 

been restored to their 1960’s condi-

tion. Revolving exhibits explain the 

story of both Sun City and Sun City 

West, as well as its founder Del E. 

Webb. The museum expanded three 

years ago and today, a number of 

new exhibits showcase the stories 
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of local clubs, service organizations 

and community groups.

The museum has always had a 

permanent exhibit highlighting the 

development of Sun City West, but 

the new initiatives with the Rec-

reation Centers of Sun City West 

mark the museum’s most ambitious 

efforts ever to expand its services 
outside of the museum and into 

another community.

“These projects are going to 

make it so easy for Sun City West 

residents to learn more about their 

community, and we’re anxious 

to hear their reactions,” said Mr. 

McKeand.

Among the projects in place or 

planned this year in Sun City West: 

n A continual slide show of 

Sun City West historical photo-

graphs are shown on a television 

monitor at the R.J. Johnson Li-

brary. Several wall placards explain 

the development of Sun City West, 

and the slide show runs during 

library operating hours.

n An exhibit of Sun City West 

historical artifacts and photographs 

from the museum’s archives will 

also be on display all year at the 

CC&R office at the R.H. Johnson 
Recreation Center. The museum 

will change the exhibit every quar-

ter.

n A monthly “Walk Through 

History” column that provides 

historical information about the 

community is published monthly in 

the Rec Center News.

n The annual PORA Resource 

Guide to be published in 2023 will 

also include a history of the com-

munity provided by the museum.

The most significant project in-

volves the creation and installation 

of permanent signs at the entrance 

of each of the community’s four 

recreation centers. Those signs will 

explain the history of each center, 

and in the case of the Johnson, 

Beardsley and Kuentz centers, pro-

vide biographical information on 

the person for which the center was 

named for.

The museum is creating the 

signs while the Recreation Centers 

of Sun City West will install and 

maintain all four signs. The metal 

signs are approximately 3 feet wide 

by 4 feet tall and expected to be 

installed sometime this spring.

Above are two examples of the signposts to be installed in front of the four Sun City West recreation centers. The 
signs are meant to provide background and history of each of the centers. Above left, the prototype of the sign 
to be installed at the R.H. Johnson Recreation Center. Above, center, the prototype of the sign to be installed at 
Beardlsey Recreation Center. Above right, a new slide presentation of historical photographs showcasing the 
history of Sun City West. The presentation is available at the R.H. Johnson Library.

“These projects are go-

ing to make it so easy for 

Sun City West residents 

to learn more about their 

community, and we’re 

anxious to hear their  

reactions.”

Bret McKeand
President,  

Del Webb Sun Cities Museum
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By Ben Roloff

O
n Sunday February 19, 
the Del Webb Sun Cities 
Museum welcomed a large 

group from the Milwaukee Chapter 
of Friendship Force International. 

The Wisconsin group, along with 
their local hosts from Sun City and 
neighboring areas, had the museum 
stop as their second activity on 
their itinerary for a week-long stay 
exploring Sun City, Phoenix and 
other areas and attractions in the 
West Valley.

Our local chapter of FFI coordi-
nated the plan for the week and se-
lected the museum as a perfect way 
to introduce their new Milwaukee 
friends to “active retirement” and 
its origins in Sun City and Sun City 
West. 

Five of our volunteer docents 
were on hand to organize, guide, 
explain, educate, and answer ques-
tions from our visitors. 

After the 90-minute tour, the 
group gathered outside for a picture 
and to express their gratitude to 
their museum hosts. A sample of 
comments heard included: 

“Just awesome! I had no clue! I 
loved the stories about Marinette, 
WI, the Sun City Pom Poms, and 

Spring Training for Milwaukee 
Brewers baseball!”

  Our happy guests waved good-
bye and headed off to Sundial Rec-
reation Center for a quick lesson on 
how to play bocce and then engage 
in some spirited competition under 
the watchful eye of other local 
volunteers. 

Afterward, they hiked across the 
Sundial parking lot to Church of 
the Palms to enjoy a Western Din-
ner featuring “cowboy stew.” 

What our visitors did not know 
was that our museum would be rep-
resented at their first dinner in Sun 
City as well, as their local hosts 
arranged for Historian Ben Rol-
off from the museum’s Speakers 
Bureau to entertain with interest-
ing, and often amusing, stories of 
inventing “active retirement” here 
in the Sun Cities.

For readers unfamiliar with 
Friendship Force, it is an interna-
tional organization that connects 
people from different areas of the 
country and from around the world 
on a personal basis, when local 
hosts open their homes to visitors 
from other states and countries. 

For instance, Milwaukee is one 
of 105 Friendship Force Clubs in 
the United States and are being 

hosted by The Friendship Force of 
Central Arizona that has many of 
its members living in Sun City and 
Sun City West. 

Nancy Mueller, local coordinator 
and Sun City resident, noted that 
planning for the next group of visi-
tors is underway for a November 
visit from an FFI group from Japan. 
If you would like more information 
about Friendship Force of Cen-
tral Arizona or about the upcom-
ing visit of the group from Japan, 
Nancy Mueller’s phone number is 
608-838-3575.

  Additionally, the museum 
reminds everyone that it has two 
general goals: 

A.) To preserve our histories, and
B.) to present our history to the 

public. 

Friendship Force visits the museum!

Members of the Mil-
waukee Chapter of 
Friendship Force 
International recently 
visited the Del Webb 
Sun Cities Museum as 
part of a week-long visit 
to Arizona. Many were 
surprised to find that 
Sun City now exists 
where the city of Mari-
nette, Arizona -- named 
after Marintette, Wis. 
-- once existed.

Museum tours are available 
for groups by calling the mu-
seum office at 623-974-2568, or 
you can call that number and ar-
range for a representative from 
the museum Speakers Bureau 
to make a presentation to your 
group. 

Tour our museum!
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G
o Saints Go! 

That might have been an 
early cheer led by the new-

ly formed Sun City Poms at two 
fast-pitch softball games played be-
tween squads representing the best 
women’s teams in the USA. Our 
Sun City Saints were hosting their 
rivals the Buena Vista (California) 
Dusters at Sun City Stadium in a 
double-header before a large and 
raucous crowd at Sun City Stadium 
on June 21, 1979.

On hand were several camera 
crews from NBC TV’s popular 
network program “Real People.” 
Of all the film shot that day for use 
in September, the between-game 
performance of the Sun City Poms 
was described by the program’s di-
rector as stunning! The Sun City In-
dependent’s reporter described the 
Pom Poms performance as charac-
terized by “high kicking and low 
dipping” moves unexpected from 
women ranging in age from 55-80 
something. “Real People’s” direc-
tor said, “I’ve never seen anything 
like it. I tried to keep up with them. 
I need to go back to California to 
rest. They’re too much!”

In early 1979, Ray and Corinne 

Leslie were well-known show-biz 
dancers/choreographers who had 
retired to Sun City. It was their idea 
of training a group of high stepping 
cheerleaders. Stories of forming 
the Sun City Pom Poms had been 
reported by an assortment of news-
papers and even Sports Illustrated 
Magazine. But “Real People” 
catapulted the new group into the 
national spotlight. The Saints al-
ready had national acclaim—even 
representing the U.S. State Depart-
ment on tours to foreign countries 
as “Goodwill Ambassadors.” 

Three months after that special 
night in June 1979, the Saints 

returned to Sun City with the 
National Women’s Softball Cham-
pionship trophy in hand. It was an 
exceptionally good year for the two 
groups and for Sun City.

Fast forward! 
On Friday Nov. 4, the Del 

Webb Sun Cities Museum hosted 
a reunion for Saints players who 
circled the bases in Sun City be-
tween 1966-1984. What made the 
day more special for the gathered 
Saints was a surprise visit from 
18 members of the Sun City Poms 
performance squad for 2022. Both 
groups have played a major role in 
our community’s history, and both 
have significant displays at your 
museum to commemorate their 
importance.

The museum hopes to host the 
Saints again someday for a re-
union, but in the interim continues 
its long-standing relationship with 
the Poms, who joined us at your 
museum on the evening of Nov. 30. 
It was the museum’s second annual 
Christmas at the Museum celebra-
tion. The Poms performed as part 
of the evening’s entertainment for a 
large crowd of delighted celebrants. 
If you missed the Christmas party 
this year, be sure to get it on your 
calendar next year.

Museum hosts joyous reunion 

of Sun City Poms/Saints players
By Ben Roloff

The Sun City Saints women’s 
fast-pitch softball team cap-

tured the national champion-
ship in 1979. The museum 
hosted a reunion for Saints 

players on Nov. 4, 2022. The 
Saints were joined by the Sun 
City Poms, which got its start 
as a cheerleading squad for 

the Saints (below).
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The Sun Cities Area Historical 

Society is a nonprofit, 501(c)(3) 
organization dedicated to the 
preservation and presentation 
of the records and artifacts for 
Sun City, Arizona, (the world’s 
first Active Adult Retirement 

Community), and its sister city, 
Sun City West. The Society’s 

headquarters are located in the 
Del Webb Sun Cities Museum, 
in one of the five  original Sun 

City model homes.
 

Museum Hours:  
noon-3 p.m. Sunday

10 a.m.-4 p.m.  
Monday-Thursday 

(Or for groups of six or more 
by appointment)

Admission: $5 (18 and over) 
Free to Museum Members

Board of Trustees

Bret McKeand
President

Paul Herrmann
Vice President 

Michael Marting
Treasurer

Andy Kindler 
Secretary

Tim Ericson
Anne Levig

Tammy Ruocco 
Alan Schlemmer 

Dawn Exarhopoulos

Barb Wagers
 

Office Manager 
Linda Borton

Message from the President

Bret McKeand 
2023  President  

Sun Cities Area Historical Society

Museum goal for 2023:
Expand our reach and impact!

In an effort to expand our 
reach, the Del Webb Sun 
Cities Museum is proud to 
announce several new initia-
tives intended to share the 
history of our communities 
with a much wider audi-
ence, especially those living 
in Sun City West.

For those Sun City West 
residents unable to make 
it to Sun City to visit our 
museum -- the museum is 
now bringing Sun City West 
history to you. 

Thanks to a partnership 
with the Recreation Centers 
of Sun City West, we’ve re-
cently unveiled several new 
exhibits at both the R.H. 
Johnson Library and Recre-
ation Center, and this spring 
we'll be creating informa-
tion signs to be installed at 
each of the community's 
four recreation centers. 
(More in-depth information 
can be found in the story on 
Page 2.)

Again, it’s all part of our 

Trustee Barb Wagers and 
her team of dedicated vol-
unteers have spent countless 
hours scanning all types of 
documents related to the 
history of the Sun Cities 
that until now, have been 
inaccessible to the general 
public: Photos, scrapbooks, 
newspaper clippings, maga-
zine stories and more. 

And, of course, continual 
revisions to our website 
and Facebook pages make 
it even easier for those inter-
ested in Sun Cities history 
to access the Del Webb Sun 
Cities Museum – regardless 
of whether they live in Sun 
City, Sun City West – or 
anywhere for that matter!   

Here at the museum itself, 
we continue to update our 
current exhibits and have 
plans to reveal several new 
exhibits in 2023. If you 
haven’t been to the museum 
in a while, we invite you to 
pay us a visit – and we look 
forward to seeing you in 
2023! 

goal this year to expand 
our reach and introduce our 
little museum to a much 
larger audience. 

Another story in this 
newsletter explains an 
incredible project currently 
underway at the museum: 
One that involves scan-
ning hundreds of historical 
arrtifacts and posting them 
online for the entire world 
to access.

Upcoming Events at the Del Webb Sun Cities Museum
A Celebration of Wheels!

Sunday, March 12

noon-3 p.m.

Join the Del Webb Sun Cities Museum and the C.A.R.S. 

Club of the Sun Cities as we present a "Salute to America's 

Fascination with Automobiles." Get an up-close view of 

some of history's most popular automobiles --  

all exquisitely restored by club members!

Del Webb Birthday Party
Wednesday, May 17

Mark your calendars.Watch for further details  

and upcoming events at delwebbsuncitiesmuseum.org

Additional 
support  

provided by:
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By Barb Wagers

Members and visitors come to the 
museum to see our house, exhibits 
and learn about our history. But have 
you ever thought about what goes on 
behind the scenes? 

Let’s turn to our Mission Statement 
to answer that question.

“The mission of the Sun Cities 
Area Historical Society is to promote 
public awareness and appreciation of 
the history of Sun City and Sun City 
West. The Society collects, preserves, 
and displays materials and artifacts 
striving to inform present and future 
generations of the pioneering heritage 
of these unique active retirement com-
munities.”

Through our public events, it is 
obvious we “promote public aware-
ness” and by entering our doors, you 
will observe we “collect” and “dis-
play” artifacts. But what is it that we 
“preserve?"

In the spring of 2021, research was 
started to learn the best processes to 

preserve our paper documents and 
scrapbooks. These items are available 
at the museum, but not very easily 
accessible. After the research about 
the digitizing process and the equip-
ment needed was completed, a scanner 
was purchased by The Nixon Group, 
realtors, Amy and Tim Nixon. Also 
purchased was a camera and stand to 
capture the large scrapbooks in our 
collection. 

In April, 2022, eight people com-
prising of four teams started digitizing 
our paper documents. Gary Belanus, 
Sandee Donahue, Deb Kloehn, Mar-
lene Kozlowski, Connie Castillo, Gary 
Greer, Nancy Foy and Marci Knip-
schield volunteered to devote time and 
energy to this project. As of January, 
2023, these eight volunteers have 
already worked 93 days totaling 330 
hours of scanning and capturing 6,167 
pages. 

Our content is uploaded to the 
Arizona Memory Project at https://
azmemory.azlibrary.gov/. The Arizona 
Memory Project is under the umbrella 

of the Arizona State Library, Archives 
and Public Records. This site provid-
ing access to researchers, historians 
and the general public to locate and 
discover information related to the 
history and government of Arizona 
archives, museums, libraries, and other 
cultural institutions. Visitors to the site 
will find some of the best examples of 
government documents, photographs, 
maps, and multimedia that chronicle 
Arizona’s past and present. 

You can also find a wealth of mate-
rial about Sun City and Sun City West 
on our museum website at www.
delwebbsuncitiesmuseum.org and you 
can find the direct links to our digi-
tized documents and scrapbooks under 
the subject Research Sources and 
Arizona Memory Project.

There is so much more material to 
digitize, that it is going to take at least 
two years to complete this project. We 
invite you to check out our materials 
on our website and come back as we 
add more throughout the year.

Behind the scenes: Museum projects  

seeks to digitize historical documents

By Tammy Ruocco

Do you enjoy history and interacting 
with people? Have you thought about 
volunteering your time, but are not 
sure where? 

Look no further than the Del Webb 
Sun Cities Area Museum. The mu-
seum is always looking for volunteers 
interested in serving as docents at the 
museum. 

Currently, there are more than 40 
docents helping to share the story of 
the Sun Cities with visitors to the mu-
seum. Docents help to guide visitors 
through the museum while sharing the 
story of the nation’s first active adult 
community. 

Currently, our docents reside in Sun 
City, Sun City West, and Sun City 
Grand; all from various professions, 

but with a love of the history of the 
Sun Cities. There are currently two 
docents, each with over 10 years of 
volunteer experience at the museum. 

During the 2022 year, 28 new 
docents were trained. So far in 2023, 
six docents are in the training process. 
Docents are asked to volunteer for 
two, three-hour shifts a month, al-
though many existing docents volun-
teer for more than that.

Prospective docents are given 

extensive training and shadowing 
opportunities alongside experienced 
docents. This is a great opportunity for 
those who appreciate local history, our 
museum and enjoy meeting people. 

For more information, call 623-
974-2568 or visit the museum website 
delwebbsuncitiesmuseum.org/volun-
teer/ and complete the volunteer form. 
Be a part of preserving and sharing the 
history of Sun City.

Sun City: The City of Volunteers!
Thank you to 
our docents, 

several of 
whom are 

shown here 
during an rec-
ognition event 

held earlier 
this year.
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By Ben Roloff

SC Posse celebrates 50 years!SC Posse celebrates 50 years!
Salute by President Reagan in 1982 remains historical highlight

S
un City Resident Ronald 
Reagan Elected 40th Presi-
dent of the United States!

The headline above paraphrases a 
story appearing in a local newspa-
per in November 1980, shortly af-
ter Ronald Reagan defeated Jimmy 
Carter to become the nation's 40th 
president. Of course, there is a back 
story explaining the headline.  

Governor Reagan finished his 
second four-year term as governor 
of California in 1975 and began 
testing voter interest in him as a 
primary challenger to President 
Gerald Ford -- an "accidental Presi-
dent."  

Before the G.O.P. convention in 
1976, Sun City Republicans invited 
Reagan to speak at the Sun Bowl, 

and a large crowd turned out to 
lend cheers to his effort. After his 
address that afternoon, the former 
governor was given a certificate 
proclaiming him an "Honorary 
Resident of Sun City, Arizona."

Fast forward four years. Reagan 
didn't win his party's nomination in 

1976, but did in 1980 and went on 
to defeat President Jimmy Carter in 
the fall election. 

The headline above followed that 
success. Now jump ahead to May 
1983. President Reagan's advance 
team and the Secret Service visit 
the Valley to prep for the presi-
dent's address to the National Rifle 
Association at its annual conven-
tion in Phoenix on May 6, 1983.  

Additionally, President Reagan’s 
staff had a proclamation ready for 
his signature noting the beginning 
of "The Month of Volunteerism." 
Arrangements were made to have 
the signing in front of a group of 
volunteers who were nationally 
famous: the Sun City Posse.

What a day! After his major ad-
dress in Phoenix on the topic of 
protecting the Second Amendment, 

President Ronald Reagan became an honorary member of the Sun City Posse dur-
ing a visit to Sun City on May 6, 1983.

Ronald Reagan first visited Sun 
City in 1976. During a ceremony at 
the Sun Bowl, then-Governor Rea-
gan was proclaimed an "Honorary 
Resident of Sun City." 

Continued on Page 9
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When Commander Sarah Davis 
called the February open meeting 
of the Sun City Posse to order on 
Feb. 7, 2023, she noted that three 
guests from the museum were on 
hand who would play a major role 
in the agenda for the day. 

Office Manager Linda Borton 
brought along portable displays of 
Sun City history to share. Board 
Vice President Paul Herrmann 

President Reagan was helicoptered 
out to Sun City and landed in a 
church parking lot, and then con-
voyed to the Posse Headquarters, 
which was packed with members 
of both the Sun City and Sun City 
West Posses. 

The proclamation was signed. 
President Reagan heaped praise on 
posse volunteers, and the president 
received the customary gifts of hats 
and shirts from posse leaders.  A 
team of volunteers from the two 
posse squads then entertained the 
president with a short demonstra-
tion of proper "handcuffing" tech-
niques.

Local press noted the Secret 
Service had spent an entire day in 
Sun City thoroughly checking for 
possible hiding spots where an ill-
willed foe of the President might 
hide, including the ventilation 
shafts in the Posse Headquarters.  

Additionally, emergency evacu-
ation routes were planned -- just in 
case. All of that for a short Presi-
dential visit. 

The entire event took 20 min-
utes, and President Reagan was on 
his way via a Marine helicopter 
awaiting him in for a flight to Sky 
Harbor. Air Force One was refueled 
and ready for the President’s return 

to Washington D.C.  
Posse members had "their 20 

minutes of fame" and our most 
famous resident was soon airborne 
and winging his way east to tend to 
the world’s affairs.

Looking back at seminal events 
in the 50-year history of the Sun 
City Posse, it would be hard to find 
an event to top a visit from a sitting 
President of the United States, who 
made a special trip to honor our 
posse members for the example 
they set and at the same time sign-
ing a National Proclamation En-
couraging Volunteerism. 

How does it get any better?

brought a 3-by-4-foot display 
board with pictures and comments 
on highlights of posse history as a 
gift from the museum along with a 
donation check for over 30 years of 
night patrol security checks at the 
museum. 

Ben Roloff from the Museum’s 
Speakers Bureau was introduced 
as the keynote speaker and shared 
the story of the creation of the Sun 

City Posse in 1973 as a result of a 
vote on whether or not to incorpo-
rate Sun City.

For those interested in more of 
the details about the creation of the 
posse as an unexpected outcome of 
the battle of incorporation, can visit 
the museum's website and view 
a video recording of Ben Roloff's 
25-minute presentation on the cre-
ation of the Sun City Posse.

Capt. Sarah Davis accepts a donation of $500 from the Del Webb Sun Cities Museum, in recognition of the 
Posse's support and service to the museum. Museum Vice President Paul Herrmann presented the check 
along with an exhibit showcasing the history of the Posse to the commander in February.

Museum pays tribute to Posse's service to Sun City 
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A look back at 2022 activities

May: Del Webb Birthday Celebration

April: Shredfest

March: Salute to Baseball Exhibit

A comprehensive exhibit detailing the history of professional baseball in the Sun Cities was 
opened last spring, just in time for the opening of the Cactus League. Sun City Stadium, 
once the spring training home to the Milwaukee Brewers, was located on the northwest 
corner of 111th and Grand avenues.

The museum held its an-
nual observance of the 
birthday of Del Webb, the 
founder of the Sun Cities, 
on May 17, 2022. Enter-
tainment was provided by 
Larry's Ukeladies. A number 
of local dignitaries attended 
the event, including County 
Supervisor Clint Hickman, 
shown here with Don Tuffs, 
president of the museum's 
Board of Trustees. This 
year's celebration will be 
held May 17.

May:  

Sock-Hop
Residents danced to the 
sounds of the 1950s and 
1960s during the Del Webb 
Sun Cities Museum's first-
ever Sock-Hop held May 
1 at Oakmont Recreation 
Center.

A community shred-a-thon sponsored by The Nixon Group 
benefitted the museum.
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A look back at 2022 activities
October: Classic Car Show

Members of the C.A.R.S. 
Club of the Sun Cities dis-
played their restored classic 
automobiles Oct. 9, 2022. 
Dozens of America's most 
popular cars of the past 
were on display at the mu-
seum and in the Oakmont 
Recreation Center. The club 
is hosting another car show 
at the museum March 12, 
2023.

November: Saints Reunion

The Del Webb Sun Cities Museum hosted a special re-
union Nov. 4, 2022 at the museum for former Sun Cities 
Saints Players. The team captured the 1979 American 
Women's Softball Championship Title. For more, see the 
story on Page 5.

November: 

Christmas Celebration

"Christmas at the Museum" was held Nov. 30, 2022 and 
included a performance by the Sun City Poms and a 
Christmas tree display by members of local Questers 
clubs.

January 2023:  

Annual Meeting

The museum's annual meeting was held Jan. 24, 2023 
at Palm Ridge Recreation Center in Sun City West. Don 
Tuffs, past president of the Board of Trustees, presented 
an engaging talk on the history of the Sundome. A video of 
the talk can be viewed on the museum's website.
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Del Webb Sun Cities Museum MembershipDel Webb Sun Cities Museum Membership
The Sun Cities Area Historical Society gratefully acknowledges these members 

and donors for their continued support.

Platinum Business  
Members

Renewed Life Properties, LLC / 
Michael Gillis

The Nixon Group / 
Timothy and Amy Nixon

Sunshine Service

Gold Business Members
The Conrad Team of HomeSmart Real 

Estate / Jim and Cheryl Conrad
The Nixon Group / A. J. Kovac
Moore Graphics / Kevin Moore

Silver Business Members
IT Home Group / Aaron Cericola  

Realtor ROC
Jacqueline Hogue, Realtor

David and Georgianna Miller
Questers Ocotillo Club #582

Sun City Thrift Shop / Angelo and 
Cathy White

Sun Health Foundation / Gina Ore

Clubs and Organizations
Retirement Community Association  

of Sun City
Sun City Poms

Complimentary
Arizona Historical Society

Historical Society Glendale
Historical Society Sunnyslope

Museum Association of Arizona
Sun City Visitors Center

Donors
Amazon Smile                          
Connie Castillo   

CenterPoint Energy / Al Swintek     
Norman Dickson  

Docent Peggy Hahn donation  
for her 70th Birthday                                     

by Jan Meyer and Cheryl Allen    
Echo Mesa Group                                                   

Priscilla Fenner Estate
Nancy Foy    

Andy and Diane Kindler  
Anne S. Levig

Constance McMillin
Timothy and Amy Nixon /  

The Nixon Group
Road Runners #152 Questers   

Peeranut Visetsuth

Barb Wagers
Yucca #826 Chapter of the Questers

 

Life Members
Wally Britton

Grant Sponsor
Arizona Historical Society

Platinum Circle 
[$250 or more annually]

Linda Borton
Constance B. Castillo

Norman Dickson
Mike and Sally Harn

Paul and Nancy Herrmann
Andy and Diane Kindler

Robert and Marlene Kozlowski
Anne S Levig

Constance McMillin
Yvonne Meeker
Marge Paulding

Patricia and Clarence Popp
James Powell

Tammy and Fred Ruocco
Don and Karen Tuffs

Gold Circle
[$100 to $249 annually]

Glen R. Ahlgrimm
Essie Mae Allbritton
Ed and Loretta Allen
Jim and Penny Baker

Gary and Michele Belanus
Susan Blechl

Kathleen A Bolton
Tamara and Jack Bower

Trudy Bryson
Edward and Regina Cirillo

Betty Colosi
Marilyn Davis

William T Deuel
Jean English and Carol Hunter

Allen and Sally Erickson
Tim Ericson

Ron and Mary Pat Esposito
John and Pat Fehlandt

Nancy J Foy
Michael and Maureen Francher

Richard and Alice Goossen
Terry and Michael Guzek
Michael and Betsy Harris
Don and Laurie Helmer

Thomas and Jane Kalchik
Clare M Karabasz

Debra and Mike Kloehn
Rod and Hannah MacDonald

Arlene Macy
Michael and Judith Marting
Bret & Michelle McKeand

Nadine Meis
James B. Miner

Susan Motta
Betty and Curtis Myers
Doris and Ralph Palmer

Wallace and Patsy Parker
William Pearson and Lori Peterson

Paul and Jane Quitney
Maria Rochelle

Patricia and Bob Rolfe
Ben and Mary Rose Roloff

Jo Ruck
Susan Sagahon

Joseph and Toni Sendelbaugh (Ashby)
JoAnne and Dave Shafer

William Shaw
Alan and Karen O. Smith

Pam and Jeff Spinella
Jerry Svendsen

Jim and Kathy Swanson
Gary and Jeanne Turner

Vito and June Vollero
Barb Wagers and Joni Smith

Robert Wixon and Sally Stewart
Richard A Wright

Krystal Wilkinson / Adultcare Assis-
tance Homecare

Silver Circle
[$50 to $99 annually]

Cheryl Allen and Janet Meyer
Jim Baker and Diane Fisher

Roger and Jeri Baker
Virginia Barnard

Susan Beaman and David Milton
Jim Bish

Tim and Linda Bloudek
Mike and Sheryl Campbell

Edward and Kimberley Carter
Cheryl Clopton

Rick and Judy Cockerill
Scott and Joette Conger

Jerry Cowdrey
Jodi Darby and Ande Anderson

Catherine DuBois
Ted and Marilyn Dumbauld

Janet Ek
John Fast

Mary Fischer-McKee
Rick French and Liz Black

Carol A. Fritchie
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Rick and Lisa Gray
Gary Greer

Sandra Halma
Peggy Hann
June Healy

David T. Hendry
Jacque Humphries
Cynthia Jaranson

Richard and Joyce Kirkham
Janice Klein
Ken Klein

Marci Knipschield
Charlene Kozlowski

Laura Kuchler
Diana and Rick Lamb
Don and Sue Larkin

Harold V Lind
Thomas and Sarah McGhee

Jacquie Mitchell
Chuck and Jan Moore

Nanette Nelson
Peggy O'Leary

Eugene Papineau
Robb Paul and Linda Sims

Robert Post
Michael and Jane Schadegg

Alan and Teri Schlemmer
Pamela Schwartz

Anna Spradlin and Beverly Taylor
Jim and Andrea Stefanov

Chris Stevens
Corinne Stratton

Al and Diane Swintek
Barbara Swintek

Judith Ann Trolander
Ruth and Ron Urban

Tamela and Don Wells
Mike and Nancy Wendel

Ann M Whitley
Edwin and Sally Ann Williamson

Janis Wolford
Debbie Young
Gloria Zuroff

TURQUOISE CIRCLE
[$25 to $49 annually]

Harold and Sandra Abramowski
Wayne Anderson

David Appleby
Jim and Jean Balk

Natalie C Ball
Colleen Barrett

Monica and Tim Barrett
Patricia Bates

Jennie Bergerson
Ray and Loretta Bogdanovich

Charles Booth, Jr.
Donna Borden
Janice Boyer

Karen Bunsness
Mary Burgess

Gary and Mary Carotenuti

Kent Caulfield
Alison Christian

Patsy Comer
Lewis and Darlene Cradit

Janet Curry
DAR, Estrella Chapter

Carolyn Dearen
Herbert and Bonnie Dhein

Mark P Dodson
Sandee Donahue

Hugh Duncan
Janet Estep

Dawn Exarhopoulos
Denise and Bob Favorite

Zoe Fellers
Lynn Fischer

Dolores Footman
Pat Forsythe

Madonna Freeman
Celene Frey

Melissa and Raymond Garson
Ben and Barbara Glassley

Paul J Guibord
Suzy Hallock-Bannigan

Jane and Stephen Hardy
Terry and Frances Haugen

Bill Hedrix
James M Hunter

Diana Jeffers
Linda F Johnson

Alan and Jeanne Jones
Cathy and Douglas Jones

Sandra Kay Jordan
Eric and Jacqueline Kessler

Paul Ketelson
Brenda and Cubie King
Chris and Kellie King

Joni King and Ed Case
Donna L Kirk

Pamela and Richard Kohnen
Kathleen A Koons

Charles and Diane Kyte
Jacqueline Larson

Martha Lattie
Robert J Leister
Allan Lenefsky

Michael and Michele Lenz
Helen Diane Lewis

Michael and Linda Lindquist
Loren Littlefield

Kathy Loun
Gary and Lillie Luedeman

Al and Dina Luptak
Lynn and Richard Lybolt

Patricia Maier
Debbie Mallas

Lloyd and Janet Maple
Grant McCargar

Pat and Larry McKnight
JoAnn and Bob Militano

Ava Monson
Nicholas and Janet Morrissey

Steven C. Morrissey
Cecilia "Celia" Moulds
Warren Moximchalk
Kathy Munsterteiger

Roger Nelson
Pam Neschke
Wendy Olson

Greg and Wendy Otto
Terry Padula

Catherine Park
Peggy and Bill Parsons
Brian and Karen Pesta

Winston and Mary Jo Peterson
Eileen and Robert Pfister

Mary Lee Planer
Dianna Rafferty
Edward Rahal
Peter Rauen
Lois Richards

Carl and Mary Ann Rispoli
Mike and Sheila Roman

Barbara Runkle
Candace (Candy) Ryan

Patty Sasso
Walter and Bernadette Schalm
Kelley and Darren Schulberg

Barbara Schuldt
Susan Searcy

Jeff Settell and Michael Onstank
Yasmina Snider

Barbara Snyder and Walter Crosby
Regina Sollars

Gary and Peggy Sparr
Nanette Stashak
Ellen C Straney

Lonette and Dan Sullivan
Rosie Swain

Richard Terreo
Susan Thacker

Diane and Clyde Thorne
Rita Tillery

Rich and Jackie Torchio
Jean M Totten

Gretchen Trumbull
Jojo Vollstedt

Janice Wagner
Lee and Jean Walton

Michael J. Weaver
Ron and Kayla Wiebold

Michael Williams and Rebecca John-
ston

Bryce and Stacie Woods
Sharon B Word

Chris and Carroll Yoder
Lynne Young
Nancy Young

Continued on Page 14
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PATHWAY OF FRIENDS
Museum Ongoing Fundraiser

Glen Ahlgrimm
Martha Albano

Richard and Patricia Alicki
Edson and Loretta Allen
Aqua Fria Chapter DAR

Artistic Weavers and Fiber Arts Club
Jim Baker and Diane Fisher

Steve and Marye Bauer
Janet Behncke

Bell Metal Club of Sun City, Arizona
Gail Belt

Linda and Melvin Borton
Camera Guild

Rev Mike and Rev Sheryl Campbell
C.A.R.S. Club of Sun Cities, Inc.

Cheryl and Bill Clopton
Concrete & Decks

Jodi Darby
Jerry and Annette Durlam
Estrella Chapter, NSDAR
Faith Presbyterian Church

Priscilla Fenner
Ford's World Travel

Nancy and Larry Foy
Wayne and Annie France

Richard and Alice Goossen
Nancy Gray

Betsy and Mike Harris
Paul and Nancy Herrmann
Friends of Junia Hoffman

Marinette Clay Corner
Honoring Marinette Clay 

Corner Pink Ribbon Sisters!
In Memoriam Patricia Lang paver

purchased by Anne Levig
In Loving Memory Will & Jane Pearson
paver purchased by Sandra Mooney
In Memory of Vern & Char Reynolds
paver purchased by Marco and Dar 

Messina
In Memory of David Verble paver 
purchased by Jacqueline Larson

Ken Klein
A. J. Kovac

      Richard and Doris Kozlowski
Robert and Marlene Kozlowski

Anne Levig
LGBT Club of Sun City

Stanley and Linda Liang
Gregory Martin
Bret McKeand

Bruce Nehls memoriam paver 
purchased by Lorna Fisher

NextGen Club
Timothy & Amy Nixon/The Nixon 

Group
Bill Pearson and Lori Peterson

John and Alice Price
Questers Ocotillo Club #582

Ray C and Juliana Reese

Retirement Community Assn of SC
Roadrunners #1512

Ben and Mary Rose Roloff
Mike and Sheila Roman
Tammy and Fred Ruocco

Pam and George Schwartz
Anne Schwichtenberg, Realtor

Sun City Sheridans 
(Patrick, Michael, Eileen, Bridget and 

Monica)
Anna Spradlin and Beverly Taylor

John and Shirley Staggs
Pat Weber paver purchased by

Dan and Debbie Stupur and the girls
Sun City Calligraphy Society

Sun City Community Assistance Net-
work/CAN

Sun City Cycling Club
Sun City Hikers

Sun City Host Lions Club
Sun City Leather Craft Club

Sun City Pickleball Club
Sun City Thrift Shop / Angelo and 

Cathy White
Sun City Thrift Shop / Est. 2012

Sun City Ukulele Club
Sunshine Service

The Church of Jesus Christ  
of Latter-Day Saints

The Gardens of Sun City
The Sun City Posse

The Questers Yucca Chapter #826
Tip Top Dancers

Rita Tillery
Ken and Wanda Truckenbrod paver 
purchased by Bradley Truckenbrod

Gervasio “Jerry” Tonini paver 
purchased by David Verble

Amy Vidos / The Girl Next Door 
Larry Vroom

Barb Wagers and Joni Smith
Greg and Elizabeth Wagers

Albert and Ruby Wells
Willowbrook United Methodist Church
Willowbrook United Women in Faith

Phil and Sharon Wood
Skip and Debbie Young

Yucca Chapter of Questers
Bell Lawn Bowling Club

Fairway/Mountainview Lawn Bowling 
Club

Lakeview Lawn Bowling Club
Oakmont Lawn Bowling Club 
Sun City Lawn Bowling Club

Helen Teichman brick...purchased by 
Sun City Lawn Bowls Community

In Memorium
The museum sadly reports the passing of several of our long-time 

members, contributors and dedicated volunteers.

David Verble, 
87, past president 
of the Sun Cities 
Area Historical 
Society, passed 
away Nov. 29, 
2021. David 
was a long-time 
volunteer, docent 
and member of 
the Board of 
Trustees.

Amanda Durant, an honorary 
lifetime member of the museum, 
passed away Dec. 4, 2021. Amanda 
was believed to be the last person 
to grow up in Marinette (the town 
where Sun City now exists), and 
live in Sun City. Her parents owned 
a grocery store in Marinette and 
served as postmaster for the town.

Priscilla Atwood 
Fenner, 90, local 
journalist and Sun 
City historian, 
passed away on 
June 14, 2022.

Known as "Pris" 
to her friends, she 
was a longtime 
member and sup-
porter of the the 
Sun Cities Area Historical, serving 
for many years on the Board of 
Trustees and as a docent. She was 
the editor and primary writer for 
the Sun Cities Del Webb Museum 
newsletter.

An historian, teacher and journal-
ist, Pris for many years wrote travel 
columns for the local newspapers.

The museum is forever grateful for 
the kind legacy gift provided by Pris 
to the SCAHS upon her passing.
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Welcome to Sunshine Service

Monday-Friday • 9am-4pm
9980 W. Santa Fe Dr. • Sun City 85351-3197

623-974-2561

Some Of The Many Items We Carry:
Arm Exerciser • Bath Bench • Bed Rails • Bedside Commodes • Companion 

Chair Crutches • Foot Massager • High Chairs • Hospital Beds • Lift Chairs  

Overbed Tables • Pack-N-Play • Ramp - Aluminum • Rollaway Beds

Strollers Trapeze Walkers • Weights • Wheel Chairs Translator Chairs • Knee 

People, meeting needs of people is what Sunshine 

Service is all about. Sunshine Service lends medical and 

children’s equipment to residents of Sun City and we 

have been doing so for over 52 years. We are a chari-

table non-profit Arizona corporation and are funded by 

voluntary contributions and memorial gifts.

While the equipment is available for the use of all resi-

dents or visitors staying with residents, the equipment 

must not be taken out of Sun City on a permanent 

basis. As a matter of control, equipment is loaned only 

to Sun City residents.

Records show that as the population of Sun City grew, 

so did use of our medical equipment. Savings for 

Sun City residents have been calculated periodically; in 

2015, it was estimated that residents saved over two 

million dollars in cost of equipment for that year alone.

Sunshine Service, Inc has received local, state and 

national recognition. Awards received include the George 

Washington Honor Medal for services to the sick and 

handicapped from the Freedoms Foundation of Valley 

Forge in Pennsylvania.

New 
Knee 

Scooters 
Arrived!

“The Cleanest and Most Sanitized 
Equipment Around”



Sun Cities Area Historical Society/

Del Webb Sun Cities Museum

10801 Oakmont Drive

Sun City, AZ 85351

A Celebration of  WheelsA Celebration of  Wheels
Join the Del Webb Sun Cities Museum and 
the C.A.R.S. Club of the Sun Cities as we 
present a “Salute to America’s Fascination 
With Automobiles.” Get an up-close view of 
some of history’s most popular automobiles 
-- all exquisitely restored by club members!

Date: Sunday, March 12

Time: noon-3 p.m.

Location: Del Webb Sun Cities Museum 
& Oakmont Recreation Center 

(107th and Oakmont Avenue, just south of Grand)

Founded in 1982 ...the original Sun 

Cities car club.  

Photos above courtesy C.A.R.S. Club.

The Community  That Changed  The Community  That Changed  
A Nation!   Sun City, ArizonaA Nation!   Sun City, Arizona

Del Webb Sun Cities MuseumDel Webb Sun Cities Museum
10801 W. Oakmont Drive, Sun City, AZ  

(623) 974-2568    u   delwebbsuncitiesmuseum.org   
Hours: Sunday noon-3 p.m.    Monday-Thursday 10 a.m.-4 p.m.

History doesn’t repeat itself.

It gets be�er with age.

suncitywest.com
623-544-6120


